Thursday March 13, 2014

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved. The following bills were presented for approval.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to accept John Kandels resignation from the Board of Zoning Appeals. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to put the Sheriffs car on an online auction site with a reserve of \$7,000. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Several Purchase orders were approved for upcoming road work. Tedd Finlayson discussed the Zoning Board of Appeals decision to grant a use variance to allow Tom Shelter building as commercial. Finlayson believed that decision was illegal under township zoning. John Kandel also believed the Board of Zoning Appeals was wrong and wanted the Trustees to appeal the decision for the taxpayers of the township. Trustees will review and make a decision at the next meeting. Richard & Mary Ann Betts, La Font Circle, want to build a pool house, that may also be used later as a garage but it is to close to the neighbors property line. Trustees told Betts they would have to file an appeal. Fire Chief Lynch said the Bolivar Fire Department received a grant for \$624,000 to hire 6 full time employees. Bill Morrison, Kickin Kountry, discussed the arbitrary was the noise level was determined at his business. Trustee told him what the noise level could be and Trustees will give a decibel meter to Deputies. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST:	APPROVED:		
	, Fiscal Officer		_, Chairman
John P. McClellan.		Matthew S. Ritterbeck	
	, Trustee		_, Trustee
Mike Haueter		Don Ackerman	